
 

Newsletter 

13th December 2019 

 

Dear Parents 

This has been a very busy but most enjoyable week at school, a week filled with 
Christmas excitement and Advent anticipation!  We hope that you enjoy the    
following photographs, thank you to everybody who has worked so hard to make 
this all possible. 

 

 



Parking 

You may have noticed a few new additions to our school along Traceys 
Road!  We hope that they make a difference but we are quite happy to      
display number plates of cars who do not support this initiate.  Thank you 
to all parents who work with us to alleviate the parking problems, it is a        
regular agenda item for our Parent Forum and is a concern for us all. 

 

Packed Lunch 

Can we please remind all parents that we are strictly a nut free school so 
please do not pack anything that contains nuts. Also, a reminder that we 
have a healthy school packed lunch policy so – please, no crisps,             
chocolate or sweets of any kind.   

Can we also remind parents that strictly only fruit or vegetable for     
morning break.  We do allow cheese and crackers in the Snack Shack but that is something we can monitor 
carefully so please support us with this. Thank you. 

 

Reward Trip 

Today 24 children, 2 from each class,  visited Harlow Bowl for a reward trip. The children were all recipients 
of the Gospel Values Award.  

Every week a child from each class is nominated for a Gospel Values award and of these 2 from each class are 
selected to go on a termly trip to reward them for their exemplary behaviour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pantomime 

We are all very much looking forward to our Pantomime next 
week. Thank you to Mrs Irtelli and all staff and helpers for     
supporting us with this. We are sure it will be a great       
success.  

Can I please remind you that packed lunches are to be 
brought in on the day of your Pantomime trip.  
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R B 96% 

R L 94% 

1D 94% 

1S 97% 

2HD 98% 

2TE 99% 

3N 93% 

3P 99% 

4A 91% 

4C 96% 

5G 96% 

5S 96% 

6E 99% 

6N 95% 

Congratulations to 2TE, winners of the KS1 Attendance Award for this week 
with a 99%. The joint winners of the KS2 Attendance Award is 3P and 6E, 
who both attained  99% attendance this week! 

Attending school is so important and makes a huge difference to your child’s 
learning.   

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Parentmail report absence option. We 
need full details of why your child is unable to attend school. We 
are frequently having to contact parents, to find out why their 
child is absent from school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting 
with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Holy Cross Parish Timetable 

Tuesday 24th December CHRISTMAS EVE 5.30 pm Children’s Mass (For All Parishioners) (HX) 

            7.30 pm Carols, followed by Vigil Mass 8.00 pm (For All Parishioners) (HX) 

            10.00 pm Carols, followed by Midnight Mass 11.00 pm (Fr. Bernard’s Int’s) (HX) 

Wednesday 25th December CHRISTMAS DAY 11.00 am Mass (For All Parishioners) (HX) 

Gospel Values Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel val-
ues certificate this week. 

 1D:  Jemie Kuttin   1S: Toby Marsh-Gray  

 2HD:  Jeremiasz Seiler    2TE: Mark Adjaye-Kwofie 

 3N:  Ellice Osei-Flint   3P:  Bree Onwurah 

 4A: Evilija Kucinskaite   4C: Isla Kent  

 5G:  Lily Baker     5S:  Marcy Reddin  

 6E:  Olivia Wells    6N: Steven Stewart-Evans 







 

 

 

 



RELIGIOUS LIFE AT HOLY CROSS 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 15 December – Matthew 11:2-11  

The world today is often filled with bad news. There doesn’t always seem to be much cause for 

hope.   

 But there are good news stories out there, stories of hope and change. Like that of Nafas Gul, 

a young woman from rural northern Afghanistan. Although her family expected her to stay at 

home and cook and clean rather than earn money, Nafas Gul joined a CAFOD-funded woman’s 

group, which makes yoghurt and sells it to local villagers.   

 Thanks to the group she earns more than double what her family earned from their dairy cow 

before. She has enough to pay her brother’s school fees and to save a little.   

 “When my father realised that we have good income from selling milk he became very happy, 

saying I have truly proven that women can work outside the home and contribute to their      

family’s finances.” 

 This Advent let us not lose hope that change is possible. Let us try to do what we can to bring 

about more good news in our world as we work and pray for those who are in need. 

God of all, 

you sent your Son to be with us, 

and bring good news to those who are poor.   

Work through us now, and lead us 

to reach out to those who are in need 

so that together we may   

proclaim the good news in all that we do. 

Amen.  

“The blind see again, and the lame walk, … and the good news is proclaimed to 

the poor.”    

The Words of Pope Francis 

Let us ask the Lord, in this time of Advent, to revive in 
us faith in Christ who comes to save us, to help us be  
always faithful to our vocation as missionary disciples.  



Miss S McGuiggan 

Headteacher 

Mr S Kelliher 

Deputy Headteacher 

Diary Dates 

 

Happy Birthday to… Jonjo Hanifin-Flynn, Zachary Timbrell, Miles 
Agyei-Frimpong, Cian Hanifin-Flyn, Alexis Onwurah, Katie Johns 

Merit Certificates: 

 

1D:  Ella Stopplecamp, for her fantastic retelling of The Christmas Story 

1S:  All of 1S, for fantastic singing in out Nativity play 

2HD:  Rhea Matunge, for amazing singing in our Carol Services 

2TE:   Mara Ciotoi, for excellent effort in maths 

3N:  Adjoa Kwakye, for settling in really well in our class 

3P:  Maja Owczarz, for working very hard at solving column subtraction questions this week. 

4A:  Gabriel Lesny, for writing an excellent letter to Paul in R.E. 

4C:  Sebastian Darlea, for being a superstar in class in every lesson! 

5G:   Luke Canavan, for the advances he has made in maths this week  

5S:  Aliyah Fraser, for always working hard and showing responsibility and commitment in all  
  that she does 

6E:  Kajus Skauronas, for a great setting description in cini-literacy 

6N:  Braydon Hand, for always being kind and caring 

Menu Week 2   

Monday 16th December 

KS1 Panto, packed lunch 
required 

KS2 Christmas lunch and 
class parties 

Rock Steady Concert 2.15pm 

 

 

Tuesday 17th December  

KS2 Panto, packed lunch required 

KS1 Christmas lunch and class 
parties 

Drama Club performance 3.30pm 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Wednesday 18th December  

All Children to bring in a packed 
lunch 

 

 

 

Thursday 19th December  

School finishes at 1.30pm 

House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

Friday 20th December  

Christmas holiday, return 
to school Monday 6th  
January 2020  


